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January 29,2007 

The Honorable Norma Santiago 
El Dorado County Supervisor, District 5 
El Dorado County Government Center 
330 Fair Lane 
Placerville, California 95667 

Dear Supervisor Santiago: 

Regarding your request for confirmation that the California Disaster Assistance Act (CDAA) 
has the funding to pay all of El Dorado County's (county) claims for the Angora Fire event and that 
the funding will not be taken away as happens with some other state payments to counties. 

Once a Damage Survey Report (DSR) is prepared and approved for an eligible activity or 
restoration project, CDAA is obligated to fund the DSR as long as the applicant completes the scope 
work as identified in the DSR within the approved time fiame. Depending on how quickly the 
project is completed, it may take weeks to years to pay all the approved funds. 

With the exception of the Administrative Allowance, which is automatically released upon 
approval, the rest of the finds are released based on the project completion. As a reimbursement 
program, the applicant completes a claim form for the work completed. The payments are processed 
by OES to the State Controller within 30-45 days, generally on a first come, first served basis. 

OES is given a certain level of appropriation fi-om the state legislature for payments to locals 
for state only costs and state cost share with federal disasters. This appropriation is typically enough 
for OES to meet most, if not all of its obligations annually. State budget cuts or underestimation of 
the projected needs could result in shortages. This shortage normally happens toward the end of the 
fiscal year in May or June. If OES is short, the payments are made in the next fiscal year as soon 
additional appropriation is received. 

Also, State budget approval has delayed payments in the past. Lack of funding delays 
generally result in a delay of 2 weeks to 3-4 months in processing payment requests. To my 
recollection, a significant delay in payments (i.e., years) has not occurred. 

. f . .  - . I hope this has addressed your concerns. If you require additional information related to this 
correspondence, please contact me at (9 16) 845-8266 or Mr. Doug Lashmett, Program Manager, 
at (916) 845-8225. 

Sincerely, 

Br++ 
MICHAEL SABBAGHIAN 
Acting Recovery Branch Chief 








































